
COVID-19 PANDEMIC PARISH Weekly Update - No. 27 

 20th Sunday After Pentecost      October 18 2020 A.D 

Holy Eucharist Parish 
Парафія Пресвятої Євхаристії 

 

Parish Priest: Rev. Dr. Michael Kwiatkowski, JCOD 

————————————————————— 
Website: www.HolyEucharist.ca 

Church: 505 Watt St.     Office: 460 Munroe Ave. Winnipeg, MB R2K 1H4 
                      Tel.: 204.667.8866     Email: heparish@gmail.com 

                                        Fax: 204.668.2024   
*OFFICE Hours: Monday - Thursday from 9:00 am to 2:00 pm. 

     Outside these hours, for administrative matters call  204-880-1334. 
For any pastoral assistance call Fr. Michael at 204-996-1310 

 

Also visit www.archeparchy.ca for news & information 

Let us not forget all our parishioners - especially in this time of the Pandemic. 
 

          At Home or in Hospital: Mary Schurko, Ollie Kowalski, Ollie Kostiuk, Mary Kozubniak, Tony Hendricks 

        St. Joseph’s Residence: Mary Ruta            River East Personal Care Home: Liz Simcoe, Alex Lasota    
Maples Personal Care Home: Joe Ewanochko                             Middle Church: Olga Hnatiuk, Margaret Sawchuk 

                 Holy Family Home: Jane Budzen, Mary Horbal, Irene Omeniuk, Bill Simcoe, Helen Babiniec, 
                                             Jennie Huchko, Elizabeth Boychuk, Fr. V. Yakowchuk, Milly Manitowich,    
 

Family & Friends: Ask for Fr Michael (204-996-1310) to make a Pastoral/Sacramental visit - 
especially when your loved one requests this.  

We are live on YouTube - 
Daily Services as well as 

8:00 am & 10:00 am Sunday 
Divine Liturgies. Tune in 
through our website and 
grow in faith and spirit! 
“step in to just “visit” your 

church 

The Holy Eucharist UCWLC is 
accepting applications (available at 
the parish office) for their BURSARY. 
Any member of our Parish enrolled 

in university, college or Catholic 
high school may apply. *Please 

note: Qualifications for eligibility 
have changed.  

The deadline is November 30 

The Busy Fingers Knitting Group will 
be meeting on Monday, October 26 at 
10 am all welcomed to join. All covid-

19 measures in place! 

Tickets for the Annual Ukrainian Park  “No 
show Dinner” Sat. October 24 can be pur-
chased from the Parish office. Full support 
tickets are $80.00 with a tax receipt of $50.00 
and draw tickets ONLY are $30.00 

Our Parish Pastoral Council came together this past Thursday evening and 
we discussed a lot of things about our parish and how we move ahead in 
spite of the looming Pandemic and the restrictive safety regulations. We, of 
course talked about the Covid safety protocols and how we can best 
implement them in all our aspects of our parish life. Thanks to ALL OF 
OUR PARSHIONERS! we have actually been doing very well. When 

masks are required (as they are at this Orange Zone time) we require them at all services and gatherings—
especially when there may be contact that may breach the 2-metre social distance. Appropriate sanitizing 
takes place after each service and comprehensive sanitizing happens twice a week! However, the Parish 
Council also spoke about the more important pastoral needs of our parishioners. How do we reach out and 
stay in contact with all of our parishioners - especially those who can not come around the church, because 
of health concerns or, yes, worry. Livestreaming, calling, mailings. In-person visits were also explored. Parish 
activity was also on the table - catechism, adult faith discussion. Then social-fellowship events and 
fundraising. Organization meetings and dinners and perogy-making and the very popular craft sale, 
community dinners and fish-fry. Can Bingo get back in motion? (a lot of our regulars sure miss it). The 
Council and all of us need to talk about these things and how can and must we move forward!? The life of the 
Church and the life of our Parish must be revived and go on! We just need to do it wisely and with renewed 
purpose and dedication. 



October 18, 2020 

20th Sunday after Pentecost 

Gal. 1:11-19;  
Luke 7: 11–16: 

(Pre-register to attend or 
participate via livestreaming) 

8:00 am 

 

 

10:00 am 

Служба Божа 
 

 
 

Divine Liturgy (Eng) 
 

                     

Birthday blessings for 

Alexander 
 

For All Parishioners 

Monday, October 19, 2020   
Prophet Joel; 
Phil. 4: 10-23;  Luke 7: 36-50: 

9:00 am Divine Liturgy Repose of the soul 
+Adam West, by Ms. 
Loredana  

Tuesday, October 20, 2020 

Great Martyr Artemius; 
Col. 1:1-11; Luke 8:1-3 

9:00 am Divine Liturgy +Metro Bodykevich, by 
Eleane Baranyk  

Wednesday, October 21, 2020  
Venerable Hilarion; 
Col. 1:18-23; Luke 8: 22-25:  

9:00 am Divine Liturgy For the health of 
Myroslaw, by Mother  

Thursday, October 22, 2020 

Venerable Abercius;   
Col. 1:24-29; Luke 9:7-11: 

9:00 am Divine Liturgy 

 

 

Blessings for Dr. Onita 
& Family, by Issigonis 
Family  

Friday, October 23, 2020                              
Apostle James; 
Col. 2:1-7;   Luke 9:12-18: 

9:00 am 

 

5:00 pm 

Divine Liturgy 

 

Adult Discussion* 

+Steve Grywinski, by 
wife Alice and Family  

Saturday, October 24, 2020 

Martyr Arethas; 
2 Cor. 3:12-18; Luke 6: 1-10: 

9:00 am 
 

 

6:00 pm 

Divine Liturgy  
                           
 

Vespers ← 

+Wasyl Ledarney & 
+Katherine Toffan, By 
Stan & Sharon Baran  

October 25, 2020 

Feast of Christ the King 

Col. 1:12-20;  
John 18: 33–37: 

8:00 am 
 

 

10:00 am 

Служба Божа 
 

 

Divine Liturgy 

 

For All Parishioners 
 

 
For All Parishioners 

Schedule of Liturgies - Розпорядок Богослужінь   
October 18 —October 25, 2020  

Participate ONLINE - Live-streamed via:    www.HolyEucharist.ca   

1 Envelopes   $950.00 

2 Lubov Foundation $130.00 

3 Annual CCCB $30.00 

  Total this week $1110.00 

“  BLUE LAMP 

(MARIAN Side Altar) 

( October 18—October 24, 2020) 
 

In memory of +Lena Pura  
(5 years), by Family  

RED LAMP   
(SAVIOUR Side Altar) 

(October 18—October 24, 2020) 

+Orest Lazaruk, by Wife 
Wanda & Family  

The Welcome Home is in need of . . . . Non-perishable food and now they are in need of face masks for adults and children, hand 
sanitizers and Lysol wipes No Peanut Butter or nut products Education fund: donation which help pay tuition for a few children to 
attend Immaculate Heart School as well pay for the day-to-day expenses. All monetary donations are welcome and donations $10. 
& over will receive a tax receipt. Volunteers to help with programs. Contact the Welcome Home, 188 Euclid Ave. 204- 946-5352 or 
thewelcomehome.ca.. Thank you for your support.  


